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NEWS L E T T E R

MONDAY MONDAYTUESDAY TUESDAYWEDNESDAY WEDNESDAYTHURSDAY THURSDAYFRIDAY FRIDAY

 C A L E N D A R 

Term 1 
Week 10

April 8, 2022

April 30
Dance Performance 
Zoom Live Stream

May 6April 28
Year 10 P-Tech 
Crossmuller

May 5
Athletics Carnival

April 27

ALL STUDENTS 
START TERM 2

May 4
Captains' speeches

May 3April 25

ANZAC DAY

May 2April 26

Staff 
Development  

Day
No Students at school

Thank you, Ms Lincoln for all the organisation 
that you have done to keep classes covered 
and keep us operational during this COVID 

interrupted term.  We appreciate your 
commitment to the school.
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From our Principal
 

 I would like to wish 
everyone well for the 
school holidays.  It has 
been a difficult term and I am sure 
that we are all hoping to use this 

time to rest and re-energise.  We are 
hoping that we will be able to get back 

on track with all our programs and have fewer, 
if any, COVID interruptions.  I look forward to seeing 
our students and staff back for the start of Term 2 on 
Wednesday 27th April. 

Website Changeover
The KMHS website has been recognised for its design, 
accessibility, depth of information available and ease 
of navigation for its users.  We have used it to store 
documents needed by students and parents, provide 
a link to wellbeing and careers sites and as a link to 
payments.

Unfortunately, the DoE has mandated that we cannot 
continue with our own site and must adopt the standard 
and less flexible DoE designed site.  This is devastating 
news and we have been working to adapt the new website 
into something that approximates our original one.  

From Friday afternoon, our current link will take all users 
to the new site.  We are still navigating across information 
and trying to improve the design, given the limitations 
that exist, so you can expect to still see changes in the 
new website over the next term.  Thank you, Annette for 
all the hard work that you have put into this changeover.

Staff Changes for Term 2
Our HT English, Beau Crum, will be leaving us for two 
terms to take on the role of Learning and Design Advisor 
with the DoE.  

Mobile Phone Survey
Earlier in the term, I wrote about a review of mobile phone 
use at school.  The link below is to a survey that asks for 
parents’ contribution to our decision making about this.  
This link will also be emailed to parents.  Please take the 
time to complete this short, but important survey.

Link:  https://forms.gle/iPeokK4udvPrT5j98

Ms Anne Vine
Principal 

Are you 
prepared 
for colder 
weather?

GET READY FOR TERM 2:
The uniform shop will be 
OPEN on Tuesday,  
April 26 between 8 - 9am
(the day before students start Term 2). 

UNIFORM SHOP 
OPEN  TUES & FRI: 8 - 9AM

YOUTH SURVEY
RYSS is encouraging young 
people to have their say and 
contribute to future planning 

for youth engagement 
strategies and activities. 

Please complete this survey 
and let your voice be heard!

LINK TO SURVEY
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Deputy Principal's Report
 

Students are required 
to complete a number of 
assessment tasks in all subjects 
throughout the year. For students 
in Years 10 to 12 the rules for 

assessment submission are far 
more strict and explained in the 

policy and schedule booklets they signed 
for earlier in the term.

When students do not meet the requirements of an 
assessment task, for example, submitting it late or 
not all, they are issued with a ‘N Warning Letter.’ The 
letter provides details of the task and how the student 
can rectify the problem. Students are also required 
to demonstrate diligence to satisfactorily meet the 
requirements for each course. This includes attendance 
and completing class work. N Warning letters can also be 
issued for not demonstrating diligence.

If students fail to meet the requirements of a course(s) 
they will be ‘N Determined.’ This means they will not 
be eligible for their RoSA in Year 10, Preliminary or HSC. 
Students in this position will have had support provided 
to them throughout the year, with several opportunities 
to redeem themselves.

The assessment policy and assessment booklets are 
also available on our website. If you have any questions 
regarding this please feel free to contact me.

PBL Award System

As part of PBL (Positive Behaviour for Learning), we have 
a reward system that involves $10 canteen vouchers. For 
each Week A, students in Years 7 to 9 who have positive 
memos on Compass for the term are entered into a draw. 
Their names appear on a spreadsheet with a random 
number generator used to select the lucky student. The 
same process occurs for students in Years 10 to 12 for 
Week B.

Due to interruptions and organisation changes, six 
vouchers were awarded at assembly this week.  
The well-deserved recipients were:

Mr Scott White
Deputy Principal

CONGRATULATIONS to our Canteen Voucher WINNERS:  

Zane - Year 7 
Holly - Year 7 
Josh - Year 8 

KMHS Positive Behaviour 
for Learning (PBL) Award 

Prize-Winning Year 12 
Hospitality Students
Well done, to Year 12 Hospitality students, who entered 
in the CWA (Country Women's Association) cooking 
challenge this term. This year is 100 years of CWA and 
the students made "Coconut Ice" slice which was sent 
off for judging against other students in the 17-18yrs 
age group. Tarliya, Paige M and Paige H all received 3rd 
prize and Veronika and Aisha were awarded 1st place. 

Our prize-winning students will now go on to the State 
(NSW) level, where they will make the slice again to 
be judged. 

I am so proud of our KMHS students for being involved 
in the community and trying their best! 
Ms Emma Johnstone,
Hospitality Teacher

Hospitality Success

Madison - Year 10 
Samantha - Year 10 
Holly - Year 12 
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PHOTOS FROM YEAR 7 CAMP
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COMMUNITY NOTICES & EVENTS

Supporting youth on the Central Coast

Come and join us for a FREE event  
celebrating Youth Week. Enjoy live  
music and entertainment, engage with 
youth servcies, food stalls, as well as 
competitions and prizes to be won.

www.coastshelter.org.au

1992–2022

CELEBRATING 30 YEARS ����

 Headliner: Elaskia
  free food
 live  music
  give-aways
  Free transport
  entertainment

Friday 
8th April

4pm–8pm

free Family music and  free Family music and  
entertainment evententertainment event
free Family music and  
entertainment event

Peninsula Recreation Precinct 

Peninsula Recreation Precinct 

(Near Umina Skate Park)

(Near Umina Skate Park)

Supported by Central Coast Council

Scan QR code to pre-register  
and for a chance to WIN!
Prizes include an iPad, Nintendo Switch or Air Pods.

uminaumina
YouthYouth
gathogatho

you could WIN

Peninsula Recreation Precinct 

(Near Umina Skate Park)

Transport for NSW is 
inviting the community 
to attend free "Helping 
Learner Drivers 
Become Safe Drivers" 
workshops delivered 
online by NRMA.
The free workshop supports 
parents and supervisors of 
learner drivers to be confident 
and effective teachers.

Workshops run from 
January - June 2022.
View sessions and book 
online at: mynrma.com.au/
helpinglearners.
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